

## EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Santiago, Chile, November 17, 1922.

Professor Enrique Molina,

Director of the University of Concepción, Concepción, Chile.

My dear Senor Molina:

I have just received a letter from Dr. Charles F. Thwing, until recently the President of the Western Reserve University at Sleveland, Ohio. This institution is one of the prominent ones of the United States, but Doctor Thwing himself is even more eminent in educational circles. Probably there is no one in my country who has written more about its educational system in all its phases.

Doctor Thwing advises me that he and his wife expect to make a very brief visit to Chile in the month of March, and in order that his trip may be profitable, he has asked me to send him "such facts and interpretations regarding education in Chile" as I can conveniently send.

Doctor Thwing's special field of study has been sociology, and he has made many investigations into the labor problem, the race problem, the family as a sociological institution, literature, public libraries, the church, and other agencies and forces which contribute to civilization.

If you know of any brief and concise Government or

University publications relating to these subjects that you could send me to be forwarded to Doctor Thwing, I would be greatly under obligation to you. I believe that those which are written in English or French would be more easily read by him, although as he is a learned man, he may understand Spanish.

Hoping I may have the pleasure of seeing you when you are in Santiago, and that it may be my pleasure to bring you and Doctor Thwing together when he makes his visit here, (which, however, will be very brief indeed, for he writes me he can only remain here a few days,) I remain

Cordially yours,

Mm. Hiller Collier, Ambassador of the United States of America.